
IAD Board Meeting Minutes 
Idaho State University Interpreting Lab in Meridian, ID 

 & via Video Conference Call 

November 15, 2016 

5 –  7 pm 
 

Board members present: President- Alan Wilding, Vice President- Jennifer White, Secretary- Stefanie Saltern, 
Auditor- Janette Lancaster, Member at Large- Coral Lafferty 

Board members absent: Treasurer- Kristi Dorris, President Emeritus- Jerry Wilding, Member at Large- Sarah 
Frasier, Member at Large- Darcy Sinsley 

Visitor: Gallaudet University recruiter, Kristy Ramos 
 
Deaf Youth summer camp at Gallaudet University costs $700 each kid. There are 5 different areas of interest 
the students can choose from: Blackbox Theater, Got Skills? Exploring the Sciences, Immerse Into ASL, and 
Discover Your Future, etc. If we have interest from youth to attend, we can work with the camp coordinator to 
fundraise for the kids. Beth Benedict, professor of Communication Studies at Gallaudet University, is also able 
to provide some resources for us. 
 
There are 17 Seniors at ISDB, who currently hope to win a contest for a trip to Washington D.C. for the 
Presidential Inauguration in January. Marcos Aguilar may be the advisor for this trip. We can connect Marcos 
to Gallaudet to provide resources and help work out details for a visit.   
 
We still have Walk4ASL funds earmarked from Gallaudet University to bring a presenter for our Deaf Youth 
leadership training. Stefanie Saltern will follow up with Pam Snedigar, Northwest Region Coordinator for 
Gallaudet, and ISDB Outreach about the possible use of funds to send kids to Deaf Youth camp. 
 
Bazaar will sell 4 different soups: Ham and Bean, Posole, Chicken Noodle, and Potato. ISU seniors will donate 
desserts, ISU juniors and board members will donate things for soup. Suggested donation for the church is $50, 
Hamilton will pay $25. IAD will pay $25. Voted on and approved by the board. We will sell Walk4ASL shirts and 
I Love You ASL decals. Alan and Jenna will help share the event on Craigslist and several yard sale sites. Due to 
unexpected paperwork for approval of reserving the church basement that delayed our confirmation, we will 
submit paperwork for next year's bazaar this Saturday. 
 
Next Board meeting with Potluck lunch at ISDB Museum in Gooding, Saturday, January 7, Noon - ?? 

*Respectfully submitted by Secretary Stefanie Saltern. 


